The Trinity Church Board of Directors convened for their initial meeting of the year on January 29th, gathering in Pastor Bobby's office. 
Here's a summary of the key points discussed:
*Ministry Update:*
· The Lenten Sermon Theme was announced as "Witnesses To Christ," with Wednesday evening sermons at 6:30 PM.
· The Chili Chilly Bonfire held on January 20th with participation from about 40 members and 10 community members, the partnerships event generated over $500 in proceeds for Revital Colorado, a nonprofit aiding First Responders.
· Mission trips to Kwethluk, Alaska (June 6th - 15th), a Middle School Mission trip "Our Own Backyard" (July 8th - July 12th), and a High School Mission trip (July 20 - 27th) have been officially open for registration.
· Sunday morning Bible studies, including a women's study in the Omega Building, resumed. 
· New member classes commenced on January 14th, with 12 enrolled. 12 baptisms were scheduled from January 14th through February.
*Trustee Update:*
· - Heating repairs were conducted in Church/Office areas. Furnaces in the Alpha & Omega buildings were inspected for the winter. 
· - Planned repairs for February include the Omega Building floor, flagpole, automatic women's restroom door, and baseboard heater covers in the ELC.
*School Board Update:*
· - ELC enrollment: 59 students; Elementary (K-8) enrollment: 84 students.
· - Pre 2024/2025 Kindergarten enrollment: 13 students, 12 from ELC and 1 from the Community.
· - The Christmas Appeal raised $21,562.00.
*Sign Update:*
- The church sign was repaired and received positive feedback. Minor landscaping and repairs were planned.
*Finance Update:*
- Trinity received its yearly rental payment of $12,286.48 from a cell tower. Additionally, a monthly rental income of $665.50 was received from another vendor.
The meeting concluded with the members departing, united in their commitment to serve the congregation and community.

